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FOI 3679
Date 05/03/2025

Dear Requester,
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request. Please note, this is a cross-site response for Bedford site and Luton site.

You asked:
How many paper medical records does the Trust have as a data controller?
Exempt under Section 22 & 36

How many primary on-site record libraries are there? (Just looking for primary storage locations, not local departmental stores etc. as that would take a long time to repply to).
1

How many off-site record libraries are there?
0

Is records management outsourced for some paper medical records? 
N/A

Is records management outsourced for all paper medical records?
Yes

How many records are Trust-managed and how many are outsourced to a records management provider?
Exempt under Section 22 & 36

If some or all records management is outsourced, what is the records management provider(s) company name(s)?
Xerox for document digitisation.  Restore & Oasis offsite storage

Is the company (if more than 1, please list) a Data Controller and/or a Data Processor for the Trust?
They are Data Processors for BEDSFT Trust Records

How many records has the Trust authorised and had destruction undertaken for within the last two years (2022/23 & 2023/24)?
Exempt under Section 22 & 36

Was destruction undertaken by a BS15713 provider? 
Any destruction undertaken adheres to industry standards

If yes, which of the following are they accredited to: BS15713:2009 or BS15713:2023?
Any destruction undertaken adheres to industry standards

If records management is outsourced, does this include active records (records that have been in active circulation within the last three years)?
Yes (document digitisation)

If records management is outsourced, does this include dormant records (records that have been in active circulation in the last four to eight years)?
Yes (offsite storage)

We are currently working on a project with Xerox to consolidate and retrieve any remaining boxes stored with our two offsite storage providers and bring them back into the Trust for either scanning or secure destruction. In addition to this, we are implementing different modules of our Nervecentre Electronic Patient Record (EPR) system as part of our digitisation efforts, which is further reducing the amount of paper records the Trust handles.
[bookmark: _GoBack]As this process is ongoing, and given the evolving nature of our records management strategy, it is difficult at this time to provide accurate figures. Therefore, under Section 22 (Information Intended for Future Publication) / Section 36 (Prejudice to Effective Conduct of Public Affairs) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000, we are withholding this information. Disclosing it before the evaluation process is complete could lead to the release of inaccurate or incomplete data, which may be misleading.
We recognise the public interest in transparency and will ensure the information is available once the project is finalised and fully assessed. If you wish to follow up at a later date, we may be able to provide further details once the process is complete.

This information is provided for your personal use and is the property of Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Trust and subject to any existing Intellectual Property and Database Rights. Any commercial application or use of this information may be subject to the provisions of the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2015 (RPSI). This means that if you wish to re-use the information provided for commercial purposes for any reason you must ask the Trust for permission to do so. 
 Please note that the Trust has a formal internal review and complaints process which is managed by the Information Governance Manager/Data Protection Officer. Should you have any concerns with our response, you can make a formal request for an internal review. Requests for internal review should be submitted within three months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter, and should be addressed to: dataprotectionofficer@ldh.nhs.uk. This option is available to you for up to three calendar months from the date your response was issued. 
If you are not satisfied with the Trust review under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 you may apply directly to the Information Commissioners Officer (ICO) for a review of your appeal decision. The ICO can be contacted at: ICO, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF www.ico.org.uk 
 Yours sincerely, 

 FOI Officer
 Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust
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